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NEWTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
DATE: THURSDAY, AUGUST 13, 2020 

TIME: 6:00PM 
CONFERENCE CALL  

PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES 
 

The Board of Selectmen attended a meeting held by the Department of Transportation (DOT) to 
take public input for the improvements at the intersection of State Route 108, Amesbury Road 
and Maple Avenue. In attendance were Chairman Matthew A. Burrill, Selectmen Lisa L. Gonyer, 
Kathryn Michaels, and Charles R. Melvin Sr.  
 
Representatives from DOT presented 2 possible alternatives to improve the intersection. One is 
a 4-way stop and the other a roundabout. They also presented the environmental and historical 
impact changes that will affect the area. A proposed schedule for the project was presented.  
 
The meeting was opened to the public for comments and questions.  
 
The DOT would like to have the Board of Selectmen provide them with the Town’s preference 
between the two options by the end of September 2020.  
 
The meeting ended at 7:55pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Diane M. Morin 
Board of Selectmen Secretary 
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